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Welcome to Spring! 

 

 

  

 

Contributions to our newsletters 

are always welcome. 

Please use the contact details 

below to get in touch!   

If you do not wish to receive our 

newsletter in the future, simply 

reply to this message with the  

word ôunsubscribeô in the title - 

thank you.  

http://www.facebook.com/bcscotland
http://www.twitter.com/BC_Scotland
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Dates for your Diary 
Small Blue Week - 27th May to 4th June 2017 
In collaboration with Tayside LBAP and several other groups active in the conservation of this 
charming little butterfly, we are planning a Small Blue Week of action 27 May to 4 June 2017. There 
will be a range of activities taking place, particularly surveys for Small Blue and Kidney Vetch.   
Contact Local Branch for more information. 

Gardening Scotland, 2nd - 4th June 2017 
Butterfly Conservation Scotland will be taking a stand at this yearôs Gardening Scotland.  We are 
really looking forward to it and hope you will drop by to say hello and find out what we are up to if 
you are coming along to the event.  This year Gardening Scotland runs from 2nd to 4th June at 
The Royal Highland Centre, Edinburgh ï for more info go to www.gardeningscotland.com  
 
Scottish Entomologistsô Gathering, Eyemouth, Berwickshire 9th - 11th June 2017 
Berwickshire, with its rocky coast and the Lammermuir Hills to the north and the Cheviots to the 
south has a great variety of habitats and wildlife and holding the meeting there should make a signif-
icant contribution to knowledge of the local entomology. It will also provide opportunities to see 
some of the outstanding assemblage of Lepidoptera, including Small Blue, Northern Brown Argus, 
Wall, Blackneck, Dew Moth and Drinker. Inland sites such as Gordon Moss have long been studied 
for both plants and insects and have much to offer. The River Tweed SSSI (which includes the 
Whiteadder Water and Blackadder Water) is designated partly for its beetle assemblage. 

The fishing town of Eyemouth is a good centre for the gathering. It has facilities for people to meet 
up and there are plenty of places to stay in the town, in nearby villages and in Berwick over the  
border. The Berwickshire Coastal Path, rightly famed for its stunning scenery, runs through the town 
giving an easy route to many sites, including St Abbs Head NNR.  

Amongst the SSSIs in Berwickshire are semi-natural oakwoods (e.g. Abbey St Bathans) and several 
mosses (e.g. Gordon, Drone, Dogden and Bemersyde) and there are extensive heather moors on 
the Lammermuirs, albeit many heavily managed for grouse.  

There are many sites which would reward study for most entomological groups. 

If you would like more information or to register your interest in coming along please contact Barry 
Prater barry@prater.myzen.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This yearôs Big Butterfly Count runs from 15
th
 July to 7

th
 August. 

See www.bigbutterflycount.org for more info. 
 
Scottish Membersô Day ï Saturday, 7th October 2017  
Our annual Scottish Membersô Day will be held at the Battleby Conference Centre, by Perth on  
Saturday, 7th October 2017. More information will follow in due course. 

 
BC Branch events in Scotland 
As this is the Spring issue and the start of the recording season, we have listed at the end of this 
newsletter all the Butterfly Conservation Scotland Branch and related events that have been 
planned to date for 2017. 

  
_______________________________________________________________________________ 

http://www.gardeningscotland.com
file:///C:/Users/Shona.SHONA-PC/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/VI61X8R1/barry@prater.myzen.co.uk
http://www.bigbutterflycount.org
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Branch News 

South West Branch 
 

Invitation to the Branch Members Day & AGM, on Saturday 13th May 2017  
commencing at 11.00 am at Chatelherault Country Park Lecture Theatre Visitor 

Centre, Carlisle Road, Ferniegair, Hamilton, ML3 7UE 

Programme 

11.00 am:  Welcome: Paul Mapplebeck, Chair of SW Scotland Committee. Refreshments and a  
                 chance to have a look at the last nightôs moth catch. Paul Mapplebeck, Branch Chairman. 
11.20 ï 1.00 pm: óA Butterfly Walkô Discovering Chatelheraultôs May Butterflies, Flora and Fauna. 

1.00 ï 2.00 pm:  Picnic Lunch óAs You Pleaseô  (bring your own)  

2.00 ï 2.20 pm:  Branch AGM and Treasurer's report ï Raffle Draw 

2.20 ï 3.00 pm:  Guest Speaker - TBA 

3.00 - 3.30 pm:  óConservation in Actionô an overview of practical conservation work in the Branch 
                           Paul Mapplebeck  
3.30 ï 3.40 pm:  Q&A and Summing up.  Paul Mapplebeck. 

3.00 pm:             Close 

Free entry ï family, friends and non-members are all very welcome. Come for all or part of the event 
as suits you. 

Please let us know if you are coming by e-mailing Valerie Charlton, Branch Secretary at  

cvalerie6@aol.com 

or write to: 13 Glenbank Court, Rouken Glen, G46 7EG. 

 

Getting to the Chatelherault Country Park, Hamilton 
http://www.visitlanarkshire.com/
things-to-do/country-parks/
chatelherault-country-park/ 

How to get there: 

By car: On the M74, take junction 6 towards 
Hamilton. Chatelherault is well signposted from 
the roundabouts leading into Hamilton. There is 
free parking. 

By bus: There are bus stops on either side of 
Carlisle Road in Ferniegair, which drop you off 
just outside the entrance to Chatelherault. The 
bus from to/from here takes a mere 5 minutes 
to/from Hamilton. Buses run frequently from the 
centre of Glasgow to Hamilton. 

By train: Chatelherault train station is situated 
near to the entrance of the park. This provides 
2 trains from Glasgow (via Hamilton) per hour. 

There is free parking at the Country Park 
and disabled facilities.  Let us know if you 
can offer a lift to other attendees. 

 

Ordnance Survey Ref: NS736 539 

http://www.visitlanarkshire.com/things-to-do/country-parks/chatelherault-country-park/
http://www.visitlanarkshire.com/things-to-do/country-parks/chatelherault-country-park/
http://www.visitlanarkshire.com/things-to-do/country-parks/chatelherault-country-park/
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Branch News 

 

Glasgow and S&W Scotland Butterfly Conservation 

Would you like to contribute to Butterfly Conservation in your area? 

Whether itôs in your back garden or on the computer, there are lots of ways you can be active in the 
conservation of these amazing creatures. 

Education, research and promotion for Butterfly Conservation 

Enjoy the great outdoors 
From casual recording in your back garden to a weekly transect of the same area, you can make a 
real impact in conservation by recording your findings. For the more adventurous of you out there, 
there are several unexplored parts of S&W Scotland in our Wider Countryside Butterfly Survey that 
need to be surveyed. These can be through varying terrains from a light town stroll to a scramble up 
a munro. See our website for details. 

Events 
We run lots of fun day events which educate the public and help us encourage vital membership. 
These involve chatting to the public and doing fun activities with kids. Currently Scott Donaldson 
does a great job co-ordinating this and is looking for enthusiastic folk to lend a hand. 

Local/Regional Events Co-ordinator 
Do you know of special butterfly hotspots in your area that you are itching to share? Do you get 
asked by local groups to give talks and attend events? Why not become a Local Co-ordinator? 
Youôll be the face of BC Argyll and Bute or South Lanarkshire (or anywhere else that needs it!). To 
learn what this may involve please ask at the AGM or contact the office. 

Workshops and education sessions 
Do you think you could run a butterfly ID workshop, a moth trapping night for the public or talk to  
local clubs? If so grab one of the committee members at the AGM or contact the Branch. Do you 
want to improve your own ID skills so you can survey your local area? Look out for events on our 
webpage. 

 

Volunteer posts and joining the committee 

Branch Contact Co-ordinator 
We need a multi-tasker! Our branch receives identification enquiries, butterfly records and offers for 
BC to attend events. We need a computer literate individual to pass these onto the relevant  
committee members and reply when needed. Interested? Contact us (thatôs the first test!). 

Webmaster 
We need a talented someone to bring our Branch page bang up to date. You will be working in  
conjunction with Head Office as well as putting the Glasgow and S&W Branchôs personal touch on 
to our pages including ongoing events updates. 

Join the committee team  
What we need are keen individuals with a passion for conservation and an eagerness to make 
change. All ideas, big or small, are welcomed and we discuss it as a team to try and make it work. 

We all have different levels of knowledge and various skills and contacts. Itôs very informal, just a 
few drinks in the Counting House pub in Glasgow city centre every two to three months. Hope to 
see you soon! 

  
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
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Branch News 

 

South-West Branch - Dumfries and Galloway Sub-group 

 

FIELD TRIPS AND SURVEYS/MONITORING 2017 

 

We plan to have a re-run of last 
yearôs Field Trips, this time without 
the rain and gales that caused 2 of 
them to be abandoned. So Mabie 
Forest (Pearl-bordered Fritillaries), 
Birkshaw Forest (Skippers; yes, 
we DO have Large, Small, and  
Essex in Scotland), and Mossdale 
(Scotch Argus and lots more) will 
echo to the delighted WOWs of 
members of the D&G Group as we 
spot our target species. We are 
definitely an optimistic lot down 
here!  

As yet we havenôt finalised dates, 
but we are looking at late May for 
Mabie, end July for Birkshaw, and 
August for Mossdale. Please get 
 in touch with us if you interested in joining any of these trips.  We have also been asked to survey a 
couple of local sites for both butterflies and moths.  And although the Mabie Forest reserve has 
been monitored for many years there is also scope for some general surveying, away from the  
Transect, on recently cleared areas (and there are some new ponds that have been created that 
need to be checked for Dragonfly Colonisation). While on the subject of Mabie, in February a work 
party spent a day clearing encroaching scrub on the reserve. The intention is to repeat this exercise 
several times each year and is one activity that benefits from as many helpers as possible. 

And itôs good fun (maybe!). 

The surveying and scrub-clearance will be on an informal ad-hoc basis, and so will likely be 

arranged at fairly short notice. Once again, let us know if you are interested.  
 
All these events, even the ósurveyingô (a technical term for wandering about and spotting things), are 
treated as learning days, and suitable for everyone from beginners to those with lots of experience 
and knowledge. 

Hoping to see some of you at some time during the year, 

 
Susan and Richard 
dandgbutterflies@gmail.com 
01387 730301 

 
 
   
 

Large Skipper - Jim Black 

mailto:dandgbutterflies@gmail.com
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Survey Updates 

 

Burnet Moth Pheromone Projects 2017 
 

Canterbury Christchurch University are seeking volunteers to help with the following burnet moth 
pheromone projects.  These are UK surveys so please note that Five-spot Burnet Zygaena trifolii 
does not occur in Scotland. 

From a Scottish perspective it would also be interesting to use the lures to locate new colonies to 
help monitor their spread inland and along our northernmost coasts of Six-spot Burnet Zygaena  
filipendulae and in the southern half of Scotland for Narrow-bordered Five Spot Burnet Zygaena  
lonicerae.   
Transparent Burnet Zygaena purpuralis and Forester moth Adscita statices are two of our scarcer 
burnet moths, therefore the use of these lures to gain an indication of presence at known or finding 
new colonies, as well as collating vital habitat information will be very beneficial. 

Scottish distribution maps and main flight periods for all four species are given at the end of this  
article to help determine approximate locations and timings of surveys. 

 

PROJECT 1a ï Zygaena filipendulae, Z. lonicerae, Z. purpuralis and Z. trifolii 

We would like to carry out a comprehensive survey of the most common British burnet moths, both 
at sites where they are already known to occur, and at sites where they have not yet been found to 
occur.  If possible we intend to carry this out for several years in order to record possible changes in 
the species range, but for now we will focus on 2017.  These pheromones are known to work well 
within the UK for this group of four species after many years of testing in different populations.  If 
you are interested in participating we would ask that you cover as many sites as you are visiting  
during the peak season or as many as you are comfortable with.  In their surveys we would  
encourage participants to cover some óunusual sitesô where you would not immediately think to look 
for the moths, such as road-verges, forest edges, clearcuts etc., as well as the sites which are 
known to be good habitat for the moths already.  We will ask you to carry a lure for each of these 
four species with you and observe the number of individuals attracted within a short period of time 
(up to a maximum of 30 mins).  The findings will then be collated and used to carry out analyses of 
the speciesô habitat requirements at a landscape level, which will be the first time this has been 
done in the UK, and to this level of detail.  

 

PROJECT 1b ï Zygaena filipendulae, Z. lonicerae, Z. purpuralis and Z. trifolii 

As part of a smaller focused study we are looking for up to 50 participants from across the UK who 
will be able to visit at least one site on 5 occasions throughout the peak field season.  On each of 
the 5 visits, participants will be asked to make a visual observation (without a pheromone) for the 
four species for a 10 minute period on the site.  They will then be asked to make a further 10 minute 
observation using the pheromone lures, which will be stored inside a glass vial until their time of 
use.  The point of this experiment is to assess the relative ability of the human eye to detect a burnet 
moth, compared to a human eye óassistedô by a pheromone attractant.  This study will also run 
alongside project 1a, and keen recorders may wish to take part in both. 

If you are interested in taking part in project 1a and/or 1b, or would like more information, please 

email Dr Joe Burman (joseph.burman@canterbury.ac.uk) 

mailto:joseph.burman@canterbury.ac.uk
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Survey Updates 

 

PROJECT 2 ï Testing of pheromone lures for Forester moth species 

Following last yearôs Forester survey, it has become apparent that responses to the pheromone lure 
differ greatly across the UK.  We had conclusive results showing Adscita sp. were attracted to the 
lures in Argyll, Caernarvonshire, Derbyshire, Dorset, Kent and South Lancashire.  In Shropshire, 
Radnorshire, Merionethshire, South West Yorkshire, Ceredigion, and Buckinghamshire the moths 
were unresponsive to the lure and in many counties no moths were attracted to the lure, but none 
were seen flying on site so it is not possible to draw firm conclusions about the efficacy of the lure.  
This geographical variation was unexpected: prior to the survey the lures were tested in Kent,  
Sussex, Lancashire and Argyll and were found to effectively attract moths in all locations so we  
anticipated this response would be uniform across the country.  Geographic variation in response to 
pheromone lures has been recorded in many species, but this variation occurs over very large  
regions such as Asia and the USA or between continents, for instance we have found the optimum 
pheromone blend for some burnet moths to vary between the UK and Europe.  Consequently, it was 
surprising to discover such variation in response over a comparatively small area.  This finding has 
raised many questions which we need your help to answer.  We would like to test 3 lures containing 
different variations of the 2 pheromone compounds at as many known Forester sites across the UK 
to try and get a better understanding of the variation in response. 
 
If you are interested in taking part in project 2, or would like more information, please email Ashen 

Oleander (a.oleander131@canterbury.ac.uk)  

For more information about getting involved with using the lures specifically to survey and monitor 
Transparent Burnet Zygaena purpuralis and Forester moth Adscita statices in Scotland as well as 
collect some habitat information please email  
Tom Prescott  tprescott@butterfly-conservation.org  Tel: 01540 661469 
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¢ǊŀƴǎǇŀǊŜƴǘ .ǳǊƴŜǘ  
ƳƛŘ-WǳƴŜ ǘƻ ƳƛŘ-Wǳƭȅ 

mailto:a.oleander131@canterbury.ac.uk
mailto:tprescott@butterfly-conservation.org
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CƻǊŜǎǘŜǊ 
ƳƛŘ-WǳƴŜ ǘƻ ƳƛŘ-Wǳƭȅ 

{ƛȄ-ǎǇƻǘ .ǳǊƴŜǘ 
ƳƛŘ-WǳƴŜ ǘƻ ƳƛŘ-!ǳƎǳǎǘ 

bŀǊǊƻǿ-ōƻǊŘŜǊŜŘ CƛǾŜ-ǎǇƻǘ .ǳǊƴŜǘ 
Wǳƭȅ - ŜŀǊƭȅ !ǳƎǳǎǘ 


